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Estuary Implementation Committee Monthly Call 
Thursday, May 5, 2022 

Virtual Meeting via Zoom 
10am-Noon 

Meeting Minutes 

 
Meeting Attendees:  Kelly Anderson (PWD), Haley Burns (PDE), Elizabeth Butler (EPA2), Kathy Klein 
(PDE), Megan Mackey (EPA3), Catherine Magliocchetti (EPA3), Kristina Peacock-Jones (PADEP), Rachael 
Phillos (DNREC), Chad Pindar (DRBC) 
 

Welcome  
• The meeting began at 10am. Kathy Klein said that PDE is starting to get into planning for the 2023 

Delaware Estuary Science and Environmental Summit. The costs related to having an in-person 
event have greatly escalated since 2019 impacting the budget for the Summit and therefore the 
amount that has to be raised.  She invited everyone to share their ideas for possible speakers. Kathy 
also thanked the EIC members for briefing their Steering Committee (SC) members ahead of the 
meeting. 
 

BIL Funding 
• Kathy said that she does not have much new information to report on BIL funding, and asked Megan 

Mackey if she had any updates on the guidance.  
o Megan said that there is still no target date for the guidance to be completed but EPA is 

working to get it out as quickly as possible. They expect to share draft guidance with NEP 
directors again before finalization. 

o Megan also shared that, since the last guidance draft was released, a decision was made 
that the NEP BIL funding must adhere to the Justice40 initiative. This requires that 40% of all 
federal funds benefit disadvantaged communities. There are still unanswered questions 
about how that 40% will be determined and how to define a disadvantaged community. 
Megan said that the BIL guidance for State Revolving Funds encourages states to utilize their 
own tools to make these determinations, but this raises additional questions for DELEP since 
our program covers portions of 3 states. Cathy Magliocchetti said that she anticipates that 
EPA HQ will be providing additional tools and training around this requirement.  

• While we do not know how the Justice40 element will pan out, Kathy said that it seems likely that 
years 1 and 2 of BIL funding will overlap with about $1.83M available during the same time period. 
The plan we put together for year 1 included more than the annual $915k, so we may be able to 
return some projects/initiatives to their original budgeted amounts.  

o Kathy said that she plans to ask for another $300k for the hatchery from year 2 funding, and 
as she mentioned during the SC meeting, will advocate for some year 2 funding to help 
cover costs of the Summit. Since we will again be partnering with DRBC to include the 
Climate Change Forum, and also plan to have an environmental justice track at the Summit, 
it would be great to direct some of the BIL funding to help defray some costs if possible. 
Kathy asked everyone to think about this need, along with what others that we have to 
make use of remaining year 2 funding. Chad said that this sounds reasonable. 

• Chad mentioned that DRBC has reached out to EPA regarding the Quality Assurance Project Plan 
(QAPP) that is required for any monitoring using federal money. He suggested flagging any other 
monitoring projects that will be getting BIL funding ASAP to get a head start on QAPP process.  

o Megan said that the terms and conditions of quality assurance for BIL funding will be the 
same as for base funding. She knows that DRBC and PDE are familiar with the process and 
she can help us work through the QAPP process. She also said that typically when reviewing 
the work plans, EPA flags when a QAPP is necessary. 
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Draft Geographic Program Bill 
• Kathy reported that at the last EIC meeting, we made the decision to include the draft Geographic 

Program bill on the SC agenda. Unfortunately, there was not enough time during the SC meeting to 
talk about it as in depth as she would have liked. Kathy noted that it seems that some of the DELEP 
partners are not happy with the draft bill that PDE and DRBC have created, and she asked the EIC 
members how their SC representatives would like to handle this moving forward. 

o Cathy M. said that folks at EPA can’t give much input until they are asked in an official 
manner, as this seems to now be in the lobbying phase. She said EPA can listen but not 
advise.  

o Rachael Phillos shared that the biggest concern relayed to her was that receiving the draft 
seemed last minute, and therefore was difficult to absorb. More time is needed to discuss 
this, however, Rachel did not receive any feedback specific to a special meeting for this 
topic. Rachel also asked if timing is an issue at all, since in the past Kathy spoke about this in 
relationship to a possible national regional waters act. Kathy said that it is unknown whether 
or not a regional waters act will be introduced this year; if it does, it would be great to have 
something in place to be a part of that larger effort, but realistically, she does not see that 
as a strong possibility.  

o Kelly said that PWD had similar thoughts. She said it would be helpful to have a fact sheet 
and they think there should be a separate meeting to unpack this bill and some of the 
ambiguous language. They have questions related to how this bill would affect the current 
landscape and potentially impact the regulated community. While there’s a lot of room for 
further conversation, which probably calls for a devoted meeting with SC members, Kelly 
said that she knows Kathy’s overall vision for this, and that PWD wants to be able to support 
this. 

o Kathy said that Steve Tambini is planning to have a meeting with Secretary Garvin. In the 
meantime, she will continue to work on building support for additional federal funding for 
CCMP implementation and it is okay for this effort to not be fast tracked. 

• Kathy recently presented this draft bill to Coalition for the Delaware River Watershed’s (CDRW) 
Steering Committee.  

o Folks at CDRW are, in general, very focused on the Delaware River Basin Conservation Act 
(DRBCA), as one of their biggest charges is to ensure its funding and reauthorization. They 
expressed concern that the estuary-focused bill could be competition for the DRBCA. Kathy 
reiterated to them that PDE and DRBC see this as being additive and would not want to do 
anything to jeopardize the future of the DRBCA. Many of the organizations involved with 
CDRW come from a fish and wildlife perspective, rather than a water quality perspective. 

o The feedback that Kathy received from this meeting was that they think we should be 
coordinating with USFWS (there has been discussion with them already, and they 
understand the additive nature of this proposal), and they also suggested holding sounding 
meetings for additional feedback. As Kathy noted, DELEP already has a plan that we need to 
implement - the CCMP - so we are not looking to change or get feedback on that at this 
time. 

o Kathy thinks that if USFWS publically supports this bill, CDRW will ultimately get behind it.  
o This will be an ongoing conversation. Kathy and Steve Tambini will continue conversations 

with the Senate Environment and Public Works Committee, but at this time they are not 
ready to ask them to introduce a bill. 

• While there is an agreement within ANEP that the programs will not compete against each other 
when it comes to the base funding, many of the larger programs have used the geographic program 
as a way to advance CCMP implementation.  

o Chad said that this is an equity issue as well, and DRBC is looking at this through that lens 
and encouraging others to do the same. What makes Long Island Sound more worthy than 
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DELEP, why can’t our citizens be subject to the same benefits as theirs? He said that it is our 
duty to try to get more funding, and if other programs can and have, why not us?  

o Megan added that no location is any more important, but some have been more lucky and 
or savvy going through the process to obtain more.   

o Kathy agreed that this is an equity issue and that we have not been as savvy about going 
after more money. She said that she appreciates everyone’s support and is hopeful that we 
will be able to get more funding sometime in the not so distant future.  

 
DELEP Agreement Status 
• Kathy said that she has been asked about the status of the DELEP agreement since we have not yet 

sent out a final version with all the signatures. PDE has been waiting for PADEP to sign the 
agreement, but recently found out that they have an issue with the agreement’s format. Kristina 
Peacock-Jones has been trying very hard to move this along, but apparently, the last time this 
agreement was signed, PADEP needed to get additional signatures from outside their agency in the 
Governor’s office, so they thought this time around would be the same. However, when the 
document got to the Chief Counsel for signature, Kristina was informed that they could not sign it 
unless it was formatted to align with the office of the Governor’s standards, in the form of a “letter 
of understanding.” Kristina said that by using this new format, PA would not need signatures from 
the Governor’s Office, just from the Deputy Secretary. Kristina shared with the group a version of 
the DELEP agreement put into the PA “letter of understanding” template. The primary change would 
be replacing all mentions of “agreement” with “letter of understanding,” however using a letter 
format raises the questions of to whom the letter would be addressed to, and who it would be from.  

• Kathy noted that if we need to change the format, the agreement/LOU would need to go back to 
everyone’s legal teams.  

• Megan asked whose logo/letterhead would be at the top of the document, and whether this would 
also be a question for legal. Megan also reminded folks that this has changed in the past from a 
MOU to a MOA, based on what partner organizations could or couldn’t sign at the time. She 
suggested that the legal teams discuss this and figure it out amongst themselves. 

• Chad agreed that this is likely not an issue that the EIC can resolve and that legal staff should talk it 
through. 

• The group decided on the following plan of action: Kristina will run the draft that she put together 
by her legal team to be sure it will work and be able to be signed by PA, then she will send the draft 
to Kathy to send to the EIC. All EIC members will send Kristina contact information for their 
attorneys and anyone else that should be included in the conversation, and she will then coordinate 
a meeting amongst them.  

 
June EIC Meeting Logistics 
• Now that the BIL and base funding work plan discussions are mostly behind us, we are back to our 

regular monthly meeting schedule, with the next EIC meeting slated for Thursday, June 2. Kathy 
asked if anyone is interested in having this meeting in person with potential for a hybrid option, or if 
we’d rather continue on Zoom. 

o Chad said he would like a hybrid option. 
o Megan agreed that hybrid would be good: it would be great to be able to meet in person 

again, but having the option to participate via Zoom will prevent folks that cannot be in-
person from being excluded.  

o Kathy said that we can try the hybrid approach. We have the capacity to video host in the 
PDE conference room.  

 
 
 
Partner Updates 
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• Megan apologized for not having more updates on the BIL guidance, but said that as soon as there is 
more intel she will share that through Kathy.  

• Chad said that during the last meeting, he mentioned the biological opinion for the port of 
Edgemoor and there was a request for a link to that; there is an issue with the link, which NOAA and 
the Army Corps are working on. Once that is resolved Chad will share the link with Haley for further 
disbursement.  

• Kathy said that PDE will soon be sending out an email to partners letting them know that we have 
three big upcoming events for which we will be seeking sponsorship: Delaware River Festival 
(September 24), the annual dinner (October 13), and the Summit (Jan 30-Feb 1). As mentioned at 
the top of the meeting, PDE will once again be partnering with DRBC to have a Climate Change 
Forum as part of the Summit. Kathy also said that if anyone is ever interested in going out in the 
field with PDE’s science team to let us know.  

• Megan shared that Seabin devices were installed in the first location near Pier 3 on the PA side. She 
said that they hope to have a field day sometime in May for collection, and she is working with 
Angela Padeletti to find dates to invite partners to see the program in action. 

 
ACTION ITEMS: 
• Kristina will verify that the draft LOU she put together for the DELEP Agreement will work and 

be able to be signed by PA. Once this is verified, it will be shared through Kathy/Haley.  
• EIC members will then send Kristina contact information for their legal representatives, and any  

other people who need to be involved, so she can coordinate a meeting regarding the 
agreement/potential LOU. 

• Kathy and Haley will plan for a hybrid meeting in June. 
 
Upcoming Important Dates: 
• June Monthly EIC Meeting – Thursday, June 2, 10am-Noon (expected to be hybrid) 
• Funding announcement event at Bartram’s Garden with Congresswoman Scanlon – Monday, 

June 6 
• Seabin project kickoff event – Tuesday, June 7 
 

 

  


